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MIDDLE SPRING PRESBYTERIAN CHURCH (USA) 

The Middle Spring Messenger 

April 

April 2024 

Ready for the next step! 

At the Congregational Meeting held on March 17, the following people 
were elected to the Pastor Nominating Committee: 

Dawn Chamberlin 
Kemper Dyson 
Nelson Heberlig 
Jan Ile 
Carrie Krebs 

Greg McMullen 
Larry Ocker 
Ron Reed 
Dorina Saul 
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Pastor Ed Blank 
Cell:  (717) 372-9894 

Home:  (717) 458-4104 

Twitter:  @Pastor_EdB 

Confidential Email:  ehb47@comcast.net 

Church Email:  pastor@middlespringpc.org 

Monday - Works from home. 

Tuesday through Thursday 

   Available in pastor’s study at church, 9am - 4pm. 

Friday - off 

Saturday - Works from home. 

 Transitional Pastor:  Rev. Edward Blank 

 Pastor Emeritus:  Rev. Jim Richwine 

 Organist:  Ingrid Winckler 

 Choir Director:  Pat Frey 

 Handbell Choir Director:  Jan Ile 

 Youth Fellowship Director:  Jason Henry 

 Nursery Supervisor:  Brenda Varner 

 Secretary:  Rebecca Jordan 

 Church Phone:  717-532-8198 

 Email:  secretary@middlespringpc.org 

 Website:  www.middlespringpc.org 

 Address:  135 Middle Spring Road 
                 Shippensburg, PA  17257 
 
Secretary hours are Tuesday through Friday 
from 9 am to 3 pm   

April Worship Participants 

The Special Offering for April will go to One Great Hour of Sharing, which supports 
efforts to relieve hunger through the Presbyterian Hunger Program, promote develop-
ment through the Presbyterian Committee on the Self-Development of People, and 
assist in areas of disaster through Presbyterian Disaster Assistance.  

 

Apr. 7 -  Dorina and Richard Saul 

Apr. 14 - Van Art Family 

Apr. 21 - Pat and Maury Mahan 

Apr. 28 - Ron and Bonnie Reed 
 

We are now in the process of signing up for the weekly flower chart for 2024.  

If you would like the same date(s) you had this past year, contact Pris Gould at 

717-532-3392. 

We are looking for greeters! 
 

Please check the sign-up sheet 

in the narthex, and thank you 

for serving. 



...called together by God to worship, grow, and serve 

 

  Deacons         Page 3 

Service Ministry                                    

Deacon of the month for  
April is 
 

Joe Brett 
(717) 681-8557 
keystone174@gmail.com 

 
 What Is a Calling? 

 

“God calls you to become the person he created you to be, and to do the things he 
designed you to do.” 
 
In 2021 I received a call from Paul Gill, who at the time was on the nominating commit-

tee. He was searching for people to fill vacancies on Session and the Board of Deacons. 
 

I immediately replied yes! I would enjoy going on the Board of Deacons. I’m in the Class of 2024 and it 
surely has been a great opportunity and a wonderful experience. 
 

I can honestly say that what I’ve loved the most is providing home communion to our shut-ins, and engaging 
in fellowship. Countless heartwarming stories were shared. 
 

All of us have gifts from God. Kindly consider joining us in sharing His love. 
 

Yours in Christ, 
Joe Brett 

From the  
Deacons’ bench 

Shippensburg Area Community Meal 
The next community meal will be April 25 at 5:00 pm.  This meal will be dine-in or carry-out.  

If you would like to volunteer, donate, or need more information, contact Jared Krebs at 717-

578-0887.  

 

Please come out, have dinner with us, and meet the people we support with this ministry! 

The first Sunday of each month the 

deacons will be collecting items for the 

Community Cares Family Shelter.  You 

may leave items in the boxes at the 

entrances at any time.  Toiletries, cleaning 

supplies, dry/canned goods, children’s snacks, towels, 

cooking oil, bleach, and paper products are needed by the 

families.  Follow their posts on Facebook!! 
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Dorothy M. Nye 

Swaim Health Center, Room 223 

210 Big Springs Rd 

Newville, PA 17241 

Jean Wenger 

Celebration Villa, Room 140 

129 Walnut Bottom Road 

Shippensburg, PA  17257 

Dick Weaver 

Bridges & Bent Creek 

2100 Bent Creek Blvd. Apt. 112 

Mechanicsburg, PA  17055 
(717) 532-4005 

Joan Schroeder 
Menno Haven 
141 Village Square 
Chambersburg PA 17201  

Arlene Keer 

Celebration Villa, Room 173 

129 Walnut Bottom Road 

Shippensburg, PA  17257 

Violet Barr 
1001 E. Oregon Road 
Lititz, PA  17543 
vmrabarr@gmail.com 
(717) 509-5444 

Robert and Kim Barnie 
2915 Constellation Dr 
Chambersburg PA  17202 
717-496-9797  

Donna Gill 

12 Roger Avenue 

Shippensburg, PA 17257 
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Session Highlights for March 2024 

The March Session meeting was held on March 5 in the Library/Meeting Room at 6:00 PM. Don Cover led the Ses-
sion in devotions and opened the meeting with prayer. 
 
The Clerk’s report indicated that Sunday worship and the Ash Wednesday service during February continued to be in 
person but were also offered live at 10:30 AM through Facebook and available on the church’s YouTube channel and 
website. Attendance was as follows: 

Sanctuary  Online  
February 4          74        16 
February 11         62        15 
February 14 (Ash Wed.)        25          1 
February 18               72              16      
February 25                      74        22 
 

The following Consent Agenda Items were Approved: 
 

1. The minutes of the Session meeting on February 6, 2024. 

2. The February Treasurer’s Report was approved.  Year-to-date Income - $55,317.26; Year-to-date Expenses - 

$72,577.06; Checkbook Balance - $98,463.03; Available Cash - $45,032.95; E-giving to date - $4,234.27. 

3. The minutes of the Deacon meeting of February 13, 2024. 

4. The minutes of the Congregational Meeting on February 18, 2024. 

5. Vacation request by Pastor Ed for April 1 through April 14. 

6. Moving the April Session meeting to April 16, 2024. 

7. The email vote to have the Special Presbytery meeting at Middle Spring on March 11. 

There were 50 in-person meals, 4 drive-thru meals, and a large container was given to the Family Shelter at the Febru-
ary 22 Community Meal.   
 
The Designated Offerings for February went to the Presbytery Relief Fund for Gaza.  $380 was collected for this 
cause. 
 
A Special Congregational Meeting was held on Sunday, March 17, 2024, following worship.  The purpose of the meet-
ing was to nominate the PNC and to add an amendment to the By-Laws about Electronic Meetings. 
 
An Ad Hoc committee was formed to update the Funeral and Wedding policies.  
 
The Memorial Fund procedures, that are included in the Financial Data Booklet, will be updated.  
 
Don Cover announced the Puppet Program for Easter to be held on March 23 was canceled. 
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You may have noticed that the Change for Change jars are empty. They have been emptied, the 

change counted and $125.00 deposited in the PW Association’s account. The total collected since we 

implemented the program is $946.30. We appreciate the willingness of our congregation to donate 

their pocket change each week. All monies collected are given to local missions at the end of each 

year. Every little bit adds up so please continue to help us in this ministry. Keep filling those jars.  Thank You. 

The Presbyterian Women’s Bible Study will meet on April 16, 2024 at 1:00 in the church library. 

We are using the study book Sacred Encounters: The Power and Presence of Jesus Christ in  

Luke-Acts.  We will be continuing with Lesson #5, “A Person With Leprosy Encounters Jesus.” 

Friends in Fellowship will meet on Wednesday, April 17 at 11:30 am at 

Diffy’s.  Bring a friend and join us around the table in fellowship and good 

food.  Contact Jan Ile by April 14 if you will be attending at 717-423-6226 or email 

at janile@pa.net. 

In April the Tuesday ZOOM Bible study will resume our study with the Eyewitness Bible 
Series. We are looking at the scriptures in Acts. 
 
If anyone is interested in joining us, please let Jan Mooney know so you can be sent a LINK 
to join on ZOOM. We have very interesting and inspiring discussions and welcome others 
to be a part of these conversations.  Notify Jan Mooney if you would like to be sent the link. We 

meet at 10 am every Tuesday morning. 

Fellowship will be on April 14th following worship.  

Come along and share a time of fellowship! 

Study Opportunities 

The Adult Sunday School Class meets every Sunday morning at 9:15 am downstairs in 

the Fellowship Hall. All are encouraged and welcomed to join us.  In April we are 

continuing our study entitled Christian Disciplines.  

 

Depth, strength, wisdom and maturity - we all long to be people with such qualities. We want to strengthen our 

character and deepen our relationship with Christ. But spiritual depth requires spiritual discipline. This Bible study 

guide is designed to help us learn how God wants us to live. In April our study will focus on Worship, God's 

ultimate purpose for men and women, Evangelism with Paul as our example, Social Justice looking at the influences 

of  wealth and power, and Missions studying the desire to see the gospel penetrate every culture and nation. These 

are sure to stimulate some exciting discussions you will not want to miss!  Come and join us! 

mailto:janile@pa.net
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The annual Chicken Barbecue is scheduled for April 20, pickup 
times from 11:30 to 1:30. Dinners will consist of  half  a chicken, 
baked beans, roll, and applesauce. The cost is $12, and orders must 
be received by April 16. Call 717-500-1564 to order 
 
All proceeds benefit the Puppet Ministry. 

The end of  the academic school year for our college students is 
fast approaching.  Let’s show our support and encouragement 
by filling their College Boxes to the very top.   
 
The list of  items to be donated is on the table in the narthex.  
Please place your donated items in the container marked 
“College Boxes” by Sunday, April 28.  There are 11 college 
students this semester. 
 
The College Boxes will be filled and mailed out that week so 
they reach the students for finals week. 
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Ink Cartridge Return Program   
 

Please remember to donate to our Staples 

Ink Cartridge Return Program.  We 

aim to collect 20 used cartridges to receive 

our maximum $40 per month in savings 

for office supplies and equipment.  We have saved 

thousands of dollars through this program over the years!  

Thank you for your continued support! 

Jim Corwin (717) 532-8747 

No Longer Collecting Egg Cartons 
 

Shippensburg Produce and Outreach thanks you 

for your past donations of egg cartons. We no 

longer need to collect them because our regular 

order of 600 dozen eggs is now shipped in cartons. 

Save Your Drink Caps! 
 

Please assist with Caps for Krislund by saving all water, soda, wine bottle caps or lids 
(ketchup, mustard, etc.).  These caps must not have any metal or cardboard 
inside them. Place them in the marked bucket in the narthex . They will be 
sent to Krislund for processing into picnic tables for the camp. 

 
In addition, Session continues to support the Ronald McDonald House by collecting the pull 
tabs from soda cans. These are also being collected in a marked container in the narthex. 

There is a nursery sign-up sheet for 2024 
available!  If you are interested in helping 
in the nursery, please check your calendars 
and stop by the nursery to sign up.  
 
Brenda is there early if you would like to 

come in before church. 

Cell Phone Collection 
 

The Service Ministry at Middle Spring 

Church is collecting used or broken 

cell phones for the military.  The Mil-

itary Mama Network collects them 

and turns them into Calling Cards for 

deployed military members and their 

families.  If you have a phone to contribute please 

contact Brad Beidel for pickup.  There is also a box 

located in the Church lobby for collection.   

 
What’s Happening? 

 
The What’s Happening page in this newsletter is intended 
to showcase images of events and important occasions from 
the previous month.  That means I need pictures! 
 
If you have some photos you’d like to share from a church-
sponsored event, please send them to the office. Thank you! 
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Jill Corwin  4/1 
Dave Rohr  4/3 
Laura Gerstner  4/14 
Kathryn Wilburne 4/15 
Evan Alleman  4/17 
Julie Drachbar  4/19 
Dorothy Reese  4/23 

 

Joe and Dena Gehres   4/4 

Nelson and Judy Heberlig  4/8 

Steve and Robin Beam   4/10 

Rod and Jen Kelso   4/12 

Jerry and Dawn Chamberlin  4/24 

John and Robin Moore  4/25 

 

Staff Vacations 

 
 Pastor Ed will be on vacation from April 1 through April 

14.  If  you need pastoral care of  any kind during that time, 
contact Jan Ile at 717-977-7670 or janile@pa.net. 

Rebecca will be on vacation on Friday, April 19. 
Calls and email will be answered on the following 
Tuesday. 
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The Leitners would like to thank the church congregation 

for their prayers, calls, and cards of support following 

Rose's surgery. She is recovering well. Special thanks to 

Pastor Ed for his visitation and prayer while Rose was in 

surgery. Also special thanks to nurse Jeannie Chamberlin 

for the house call. We appreciate all the support. We are 

blessed. 

Thank you for the many cards, 
calls, visits, offerings of food -- 
and especially your prayers, as we 
recover from "his & hers" knee re-
placements! 
                       Rich and Dorina 
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Antietam Dinner Show - A Century of  Song - Presented on May 3 by Antietam En-

tertainment in Hagerstown. This is a retro-style dinner show offering musical favorites from the past 
100 years. 
 
The cost is $60.23 for seniors (60 and over), $62.43 for adults, and $38.78 for kids aged 3-11. 
We will meet at the church at 5:00 pm; we can take 31 in the van and use private vehicles to carpool. 
 
You may register for the event using the sign-up sheet in the narthex, by sending email to  
susan.k.beidel@gmail.com, or by calling 717-423-6705. 
 
Please invite your family, friends, and neighbors!  Deadline for registration is April 4.  
 
For more information about the show, please visit www.antietamentertainment.com/centuryofsong! 

Yard Sale time is coming! 
Drop-offs accepted July 7-16 
Sale dates Thursday, July 18-Saturday July 20. 

There will be more information to follow on each of  these events. Please look for updates 
in your bulletins and the monthly newsletter. 

Our second annual Family Fun Fest is planned for 
September 14. 

mailto:susan.k.beidel@gmail.com?subject=Antietam%20Dinner%20Show%20registration
https://www.antietamentertainment.com/centuryofsong
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 Phone numbers and email addresses are available in the church directory 

Session 
 

Jan Ile Clerk 

Rev. Edward Blank 

Moderator 

Park Bierbower  Fellowship & 

Outreach, Service Ministry 

Danny Chamberlin Co-Chair, 

Bldg. & Grounds 

Don Cover Chair, Nominating  

Kemper Dyson Co-Chair,  

Growth Ministry 

Jared Krebs Chair, Service 

Ministry 

Greg McMullen Chair, 

Personnel; Chair, Finance 

Susie Rohr Co-Chair, Growth 

Ministry  

Quay Stolte Co-Chair, Bldg. & 

Grounds 

Prayer Chain 
“If in my name you ask me  
for anything, I will do it.” 

John 14:14 
 

Kathy Bierbower 

Regina Chamberlin 

Jill Corwin 

Howard Davis 

Jan Ile 

Arlene Keer 

Pat Mahan 

Eileen Moore 

Stevie Nordai 

Ethel Palmer 

Dorothy Reese 

Dorina Saul  

All members of the Middle 

Spring Presbyterian 

community are invited to be 

part of our prayer chain.   

 

Mission and Vision 
 

Middle Spring Presbyterian Church called together by God to worship, grow, and serve 
 

To worship, we gather 

to praise and glorify God 

to be transformed by the Spirit 

  to forgive and to be forgiven 

  to witness to our faith in our triune God 

  to pray for guidance in our lives 

as we meet life’s challenges 

and care for God’s world and God’s children 

In worship, we experience God’s presence inviting us to grow. [Colossians 1:10] 
 

To grow, we seek 

  to read the Bible for understanding and reflection 

  to learn about our Christian faith and Reformed tradition 

  to be open to new ways the truth is revealed in the world today 

to share our faith journey with one another 

  to become more committed to Christ’s mission 

In growing, we hear God’s invitation to respond and serve.      [John 17:18] 
 

To serve, we reach out 

  to proclaim the good news of the saving grace of God 

  to share our blessings 

  to offer hope and comfort 

  to experience fellowship with others 

  to improve the lives of those in need around the world, 

heeding Christ’s call to “Tend my sheep.”      [John 21:16] 
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Deacons 
Deanna Baer, Moderator, Pastoral Care & 

Home Communion 

Sue Beidel,  Co-Moderator, Pastoral Care & 

Home Communion, Communion Supplies 

Stevie Nordai, Secretary, Representative to 

Nominating Committee 

Janet Sailhamer, Care and Share, Christmas 

Fruit Baskets 

Joe Brett, Transportation, Medical Equipment 

Jeanette Chamberlin, Christmas Fruit 

Baskets, Care and Share  

Pris Gould, Chancel/Funeral/Holiday/ 

Seasonal Flowers 

Jerry Judy, Pulpit Scarves and Banners 

Judy Heberlig, Medical Equipment, Chancel/

Funeral/Holiday/Seasonal Flowers 

Larry Ocker, Community Outreach 

Dorina Saul, Community Outreach, Milestone 

Recognition  
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